
Delhi Public School Jammu 
Circular 

Dear Parents (Class Pre-Nur to V) 
 
As per the Govt. order No. DCJ/PS/2019-2020/927-929 dated: 07/03/2020 regarding closure of 
schools upto primary level, the school shall remain closed till 31st March, 2020. As such, the 
exams scheduled for 11th March, 2020 for classes I to V stand cancelled. Average marks will be 
given to the students, based on their performance in previous Evaluations/Cycle Tests/Half 
Yearly's and their class performance. 
The dates for the Open House will remain the same, i.e. 19th March, 2020 - (Classes II - V) and 
20th March, 2020 (Classes Pre-Nur to I) 
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